UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

DIVISION OF MILITARY SCIENCE AND TACTICS

LAWRENCE, KANSAS

January 14, 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Department of Athletics,
Kansas University,
Lawrence, Kansas.

My dear Dr. Allen:

War Department orders indicate an immediate change in the ROTC. It will no longer be called ROTC and students will receive intensified military training which will require the complete time of our instructors. In view of the above, we will be unable to renew our agreement to conduct physical education next semester. We ask that the substitution of two hours drill for two hours physical education be continued for ROTC students.

Sincerely,

James S. Dusenbury,

JAMES S. DUSENBURY,

PMS&T